Mozambican rebels reportedly ambush train (Text) It is reported that Mozambican
rebels have derailed a freight train destined for Zimbabwe. A Portuguese news agency,
quoting Western diplomatic sources, says the train was ambushed in the vital Beira
corridor yesterday. The report gives no further details and there has been no immediate
word of casualties or damage. The alleged attack came just a day after Mozambique
warned the government of Malawi that it would close the border if it did not stop
supporting the MNR rebels. (Capital Radio, Umtata in English 0800 gmt 13 Sep 86)



